
Year in Review: July 2024-December, 2024 

July 2024: 1st service project of the year. Assembling and distributing
new baby kits to 10 young mothers at the Carolyn Hobbs Academy. 

August 2024: A visit from our District 5170 Governor, Jill Duerig.

August 2024: Another year supporting and participating in the Faces of Hope Project in Antigua, Guatemala. For twenty years, the Rotary Club of San
Leandro has helped bring smiles to more than 1,200 children, 43 of them in 2024.



September 2024: Hosting the only sausage and pretzel booth at the 2024
Ocdroberfest event. We raised more than 4K to support our club.

September 2024: While many of us demonstrated that we aren’t smarter
than a 5th grader, we had a great social with our Interact youth.

October 2024: We got in the Halloween spirit and spent some great quality time at Kate Miller’s lovely and spooky home. So many creative costumes, and,
although not official, Leah and Dave were most creative as Martha Stewart and Snoop Dog (dead, but still fabulous). 

November 2024: After several years in hiatus, we were able to help serve delicious
Thanksgiving meals to more than 200 older adults at the San Leandro Senior

Community Center. Great service with a purpose!

November 2024: We welcomed Police Chief Averitt to our
club meeting. It was great to get to know her and hear her

goals for the department and city.



December 2024: Who knew that Mrs. Clause was a member of our club? Well, here’s the proof! Marta, AKA Mrs. Clause, and her Rotary elves
hosted a booth at I’t’s a Wonderful Night, 2024. We had a Rotary wishing tree, ornament decorating, and letters to Santa. So much fun for the

community and all of our volunteers. 

December 2024: Our club brought the holiday spirit to Eden Lodge
Apartments in San Leandro for the second year in a row. More than 140
low-income seniors call Eden Lodge home. This year, we helped with two
craft activities, as well as serving meals and distributing raffle prizes.

December 2024: Our club has a long-standing partnership with Davis
Street. Members helped distribute toys and food bags to San Leandro

residents. Elves come in many forms; Rotairnas are clearly one of them. 


